
 

 

NEWSLETTER FRIDAY 26 SEPTEMBER 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I am pleased to write with this week’s newsletter.  Thank you for making the time to read 

this information each week as it is a key part of our communication with you. This letter and 

previous versions can be found in the letters section of our website. As well as our weekly 

newsletter there is also plenty of school news shared throughout the week in the News 

Section of our website.  

Safeguarding, Welfare & Wellbeing  

Safeguarding and Welfare will always be our very highest priority in helping us achieve our 

vision of Love Learn Shine. We will use this section of the newsletter each week to keep 

families up to date with a range of key safeguarding and welfare information. 

 

Policy Updates  

Following the first meeting of the year of our local governing board we are pleased to share 

some of our key safeguarding policies which have been updated for 2025-2026. They are: 

• Behaviour Policy  

• Safeguarding Policy  

• Child Protection Policy  

All these policies can be accessed via the policies page of our website. 

Online Safety Parent Information Session - Save The Date 

Wednesday 1st October 2025 4pm – 4.45pm 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/news/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/news/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/St.-Peters-Vision-Poster-2.pdf
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/school-information/policies/


Focus: Online Safety Briefing  - this session will cover all aspects of children's online lives and 

will cover the risks associated, the latest trends and data and guidance on how you can 

support their online lives. 

Click here to access this meeting at 4.00pm Wednesday 1 October. 

 

 

North Yorkshire Youth Directory  

We are pleased to share a link to the brand new Youth Directories which can be accessed 

here. Each of the seven localities across North Yorkshire now has its very own brand-new 

directory – redesigned to look better, be easier to use, and packed full of brilliant info on 

youth clubs, projects, events, support services and more!  

 

Awards 

SHINE AWARDS 

Early Years and Key Stage One 

Wrens – Ava & Arthur 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NzMxNjhhZGMtNjRiMC00NmMyLWIxYjktMGEyYTAyZDVlMzRh%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22dcdb1ea5-3b10-49a2-bf8f-5fd59edcd762%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%225772fa8f-9814-4199-aef2-9195804f833e%22%7d
https://nyy.org.uk/sites/default/files/2025-07/Harrogate%20Youth%20Directory%20(1).pdf


Kingfishers – Noah & Howie 

Sparrows – Finn & Oliver 

Year 3/4 

Owls – Rabia & Scarlett 

Starlings – Luca & Mylo 

Year 5/6 

Herons – Alastair & Poppy 

Ravens – Flora & Tom 

Eagles – Ava & Henry 

 

Golden Light Switch Award 

The Golden Light Switch award is presented each week to the class who have earned the 

most eco points throughout the week. Points can be earned every day by switching off the 

lights and smartboard when classrooms are not in use. The winning class will keep the 

trophy in their classroom for the whole week. 

WEEKLY WINNERS COMING SOON..... 



Sharing Our Shine 

Share Your Shine with Us 

We love to hear about the activities children and families are involved within beyond school. 

In this section we like to share the shine of our children and families from beyond school life. 

It might be an individual or team sporting achievement, musical group, a new hobby or a 

family adventure. Just let us know your news with any photos and we could be featuring you 

here next week.  

If you would like to share some news for this section, please email it to 

admin@stpeters.ycst.co.uk 

 

Diary Dates  - All diary dates are now on the Arbor Parent Portal 

The term dates for 2025-2026 are published on our website and can be accessed 

here.  Please check when planning any holidays or appointments. 

• Thursday 2 October 9.30am - Harvest Festival in St Peter’s Church  - All welcome  

• 30 September – 8 October - Year 6 Cycle Training Sessions – see group lists and 

letters  - Year 6 in groups – see letter 

• Thursday 9 October  - VR Geography Experience  - Key Stage Two – Please see letter  

• Sunday 12 October - Applications open for Reception starters 2026  - Any families 

with children due to start in Reception in September 2026 

• Wednesday 15 October  - YCST School Improvement Adviser Visit  - Visit to 

classrooms to talk with Children 

• Friday 17 October  - Walk to school day  - Walking Bus  - All families encouraged to 

walk some or all of the way to school 

• Monday 20 October - Early Years Autumn Stay and Play  - 1.30pm – 3.15pm  - 

Families with children in Wrens class  

mailto:admin@stpeters.ycst.co.uk
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/school-information/school-day/


• Week beginning Monday 20 October 2025 - Autumn Term Individual Learning Plan 

(ILP) meetings for parents with children who have an ILP  - Parents with children with 

an ILP 

• Wednesday 22 October -  Decorated pumpkin competition judging – all entries to 

the front playground by 9.00am and taken home at the end of the day or after the 

disco  - 9.00am  - All welcome to enter, phase group prizes 

• Thursday 23 October  - FOSP Halloween Disco  - All welcome. Children must be 

accompanied by an adult throughout this event  - 6.00 – 8.00pm 

• Friday 24 October - INSET Training Day - School closed to children  - All classes 

OCTOBER HALF TERM 

• Monday 3 November - School opens for start of second half of the autumn term - All 

Classes 

• Thursday 6 November  - Open Classrooms  - 3.30 – 5.00  - All classes, all welcome  

• Tuesday 11 – Friday 14 November - Year 6 Residential to Bewerley Park  - Year 6 

children  

• Monday 17 November  - Nasal Flu Vaccine  

• Tuesday 18 November  - 1.30pm  - St Aidan’s Trust Performance of FAME  - Year 

Groups attending TBC. 

• Thursday 20 November  - Likely KS2 Movie Night  - 3.15 – 5.30  - Children in Key 

Stage Two (Years 3 – 6) 

• Friday 28 November  - Walk to School Day – Walking Bus - All welcome  

• Saturday 29 November  - FOSP School Christmas Fare  - All Welcome  - 12.00 – 

2.00pm 

• Tuesday 9 December - 2:00pm - Nativity Dress Rehearsal  - EY and KS1 All families 

welcome  - St Paul's Church (Next to school) 

• Tuesday 9 December - 5:00pm  - Nativity Evening Performance  - EY and KS1 All 

families welcome   - St Paul's Church (Next to school) 

• Wednesday 10 December - 2:00pm - Nativity Day Time Performance  - EY and KS1 All 

families welcome   - St Paul's Church (Next to school) 

• Friday 12 December  - Whole School Pantomime Trip – Harrogate Theatre  - All 

classes 

• Thursday 18 December - 9.30am  - St Peter’s Church  - Christmas Church Service  - All 

welcome  



• Friday 19 December - 1.15pm - Carols at the Alms Houses - All classes & families 

welcome 

• Friday 19 December - 2.00pm  - School closed for Christmas Holidays - All classes 

CHIRISTMAS 

• Monday 5 January - INSET Training Day – School closed to children  - All classes 

• Tuesday 6 January  - School reopens for the start of the spring term  - All Classes 

• Tuesday 13 and Thursday 15 January  - Parent Consultation  -  Appointments for 

parents of children booked via Arbor  - 3.45 – 8.15pm 

General News  

 

 

 

Attendance  

We are pleased to provide an update to all families regarding some changes that have 

recently been outlined by our regulating bodies (Department of Education & Yorkshire 

Causeway Schools Trust) regarding children’s attendance, absence requests and medical 

appointments.  

It is widely acknowledged that persistent school absence significantly harms students' 

academic, social, and long-term prospects, leading to lower exam results, reduced future 

earnings, and increased risks of social exclusion and poor mental health. Attendance levels 

falling below 90% are classified as a Persistent Absence issue which can incur fines. To 



support positive attendance patterns there are now stricter guidelines around the criteria 

for approving absences. 

With the aim of providing clarity to families we are pleased to outline below when absence 

can and cannot be permitted. 

Absences can be authorised for bereavement, external exams, school visits (open days & 

transition days), awards, and are classed as 'exceptional circumstances'. Absences cannot be 

authorised for holidays, birthdays, concerts, during term time. Consideration will be given 

for pre-approved elite sporting activities. 

Children should attend school every day it is open, except for statutory reasons like illness or 

when approved in advance (see above). We appreciate many children suffer from coughs 

and colds daily however we must encourage children to continue to attend school with 

these minor ailments. However, any child who needs Calpol throughout the day is not 

considered well enough to attend school. When a child has sickness and/or diarrhoea they 

need to stay at home for 48-hours in the same way as previously. 

Please schedule routine medical appointments with GPs and dentists outside of school 

hours, except in emergency situations. We are aware that for some of our children regular 

hospital appointments are unavoidable and will of course be authorised. Please keep the 

office team updated with any pre-planned appointments by emailing 

admin@stpeters.ycst.co.uk or by calling 01423 569684.  

As a reminder, children must be in their class lines at 8.45am ready to start their day. 

If children arrive after 9.00am, they will be recorded as late having missed morning 

registration. This is the responsibility of the family to ensure safe arrival on time, ready and 

prepared. 

At St Peter’s we want to work together with our pupils and families to build resilience within 

our children and encourage determination & self-belief, by promoting a positive culture in 

which they can independently learn and grow. 

Harvest Festival  

We are looking forward to our first school worship in St Peter ’s Church of 2025-2026, 

Thursday 2 October 2025 at 9.30am in St Peter’s Church where we will celebrate Harvest 

Festival. Families are welcome to join us for this service and where possible are invited to 

help walk to church with us, meeting on the front playground at 9.10am. 

As is a school tradition we use this opportunity to support St Peter ’s Church Thursday 

supermarket by helping to restock their shelves with our donations. If families are able to 

spare any of the items below to donate, we would be most grateful. Where possible it is 

most helpful if donations can be taken directly to church by families. Thank you.  

mailto:admin@stpeters.ycst.co.uk


 

Classroom Refurbishments 

We are always striving to create warm, welcoming and calm learning environments for 

children and staff. Over the last four years we have completed multiple projects both inside 

and out to help us create the very best school environment for everyone. These include the 

transformation of our main and Early Years outdoor areas, creation of our nurture spaces 

the Nest and the Snug as well as our library space. 

Over the summer we have created a brand new secure entrance area for Funclub as well as 

a dedicated Funclub room. 

We have also been busy in our Early Years and Year 1 classrooms adding brand new flooring 

and new furniture focusing on more natural materials to create light bright calming spaces. 

 

1 - For more pictures have a look at the news page of our website. 

Reception Starters 2026 Sibling Survey  

Thank you to everyone who has already responded to our sibling survey. As mentioned we 

are keen to hear from all families who already have children at St Peter ’s and have a child or 

children due to start school next year.  

If you have a child due to start primary school in September 2026 we would be most 

grateful if you could complete this short survey which can be accessed here. If families 

would like to, we would also love to welcome you into school for a visit which can be 

arranged by booking direct via Eventbrite or calling the school office on 01423 569684. 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/classroom-refurbishments/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=rgZZ5Uo6l0SlchxRbH0owtcmcT4DBSFCoOGzyyF_9sZUNUxRN1lLSVJPRUhDN0U0VkpVRktVV0IwSC4u
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/new-starter-tour-tickets-920387843817


Please remember that even if families have children at St Peter’s already each individual 

place must be applied for. If you have a child starting school in September 2026 the 

admission round opens on 12 October 2025 and closes on 15 January 2026. Places can be 

applied for via the North Yorkshire Admissions Portal which can be accessed here.  

 

Walk to School Days 2025-2026 

We are pleased to share the walk to school dates for this school year. We hope to operate 

our walking bus from the Stray on each of these dates: 

•              Fri 17 Oct 2025 

•              Fri 28 Nov 2025 

•              Fri 6 Feb 2026 (Also Green Jumper Day 2026) 

•              Fri 13 Mar 2026 

•              Fri 8 May 2026 

•              Fri 19 Jun 2026 

 

Curriculum & Extra-Curricular Spotlight   

Communicating Children’s Progress 

https://schooladmissions.northyorks.gov.uk/Synergy/Enquiries/Citizen/citizen.aspx/admissions-signin


We value enormously the close working relationships we have with parents. Following on 

from feedback given in the parents survey last year we have made some adjustment to the 

timings of our open classroom and consultation events for 2025-2026. We have written to 

parents in an additional letter along with the newsletter this week. Please do take a moment 

to read through this information within this letter so you are aware of our approach for this 

year. Thank you.  

 

    A Little Oasis of Joy in the Heart of Harrogate!     

Our Reception children have been having the most wonderful time in their very own little 

oasis right here at St Peter’s Primary School. From exploring nature to imaginative play, it’s a 

joy to see their smiles, laughter, and curiosity blossom each day in such a nurturing and 

inspiring environment.     

See what makes St Peter’s so special     Watch the video here! 

Early Years Stay and Play – Save the Date 

We are pleased to have set the date for the first Early Years Stay and Play event of the year. 

This will take place from 1.30pm – 3.15pm on Monday 20 October 2025. Families with 

children in Early Years are invited to come and spend some time playing and learning 

alongside their children during this afternoon. Families can come for the whole session or 

just part to suit their schedule. No booking is required. Simply turn up and sign in at the 

school office from 1.30pm onwards on the day.  

 

Maths in Early Years 

We’re Going on a Shape Hunt…… 

https://staidanscofe-my.sharepoint.com/personal/cainek_ycst_co_uk/_layouts/15/stream.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fcainek_ycst_co_uk%2FDocuments%2FDocuments%2FTrust%20Marketing%2FSt%20Peter's%20Church%20of%20England%20Primary%2FReception.MOV&referrer=StreamWebApp.Web&referrerScenario=AddressBarCopied.view.92934e8a-8ea5-4937-b3e5-6af870a602e3


This week the Wrens have learnt all about Numberblock 1's favourite shape - a circle! They 

have been on circle hunts around school, created art work with circles and sorted shapes too. 

Why not try shape hunting at home, how many circles or other shapes can you find? 

 

Friends of St Peter's (FOSP) News 

FOSP Meeting  

We are blessed with an amazing FOSP team who are our equivalent to a Parent Teacher 

Association (PTA). They do an amazing job planning and hosting events throughout the year 

that provide great experiences for children and families as well as raising money to support 

projects in school such as subsidising school trips and contributing towards improvement 

projects such as the outdoor play equipment, the library and the nest.  

This week they held their first planning meeting of the year. Thank you to everyone who 

attended. They focused on the three main events of the term ahead, Halloween Disco, Key 

Stage Two Movie Night and Christmas Fare. The dates of all these events are in the calendar 

above. If you are able to help with supporting these events please get in touch with your 

class rep or email admin@stpeters.ycst.co.uk thank you.  

Please do follow the Facebook & Instagram FOSP pages. There's lots of information about 

events and things happening in school, as well as updates, which are regularly posted on 

these two pages: 

https://www.facebook.com/share/g/1BjUrjvQQT/?mibextid=wwXIfr 

https://www.instagram.com/friends_of_st_peters?igsh=MW9rbzUzOXdxaHJldg%3D%3D&ut

m_source=qr 

mailto:admin@Stepoeters.ycst.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/share/g/1BjUrjvQQT/?mibextid=wwXIfr
https://www.instagram.com/friends_of_st_peters?igsh=MW9rbzUzOXdxaHJldg%3D%3D&utm_source=qr
https://www.instagram.com/friends_of_st_peters?igsh=MW9rbzUzOXdxaHJldg%3D%3D&utm_source=qr


 

Community News 

 

Founded in February 2024 after one WhatsApp group went viral, Smartphone Free 

Childhood is now a community of over 350,000 parents working together to stand up for 

healthier, happier childhoods. 

We’ve made it our mission to provide solidarity, support and solutions to parents who are 

struggling with what’s become one of the defining parenting challenges of our time. 

And we’re using the voice of our community to push for more support from the government 

in the battle to reclaim childhood from Big Tech's addictive algorithms. 

Sign the pact here. 

 

https://www.smartphonefreechildhood.org/about-us/our-mission
https://www.smartphonefreechildhood.org/about-us/our-mission
https://www.smartphonefreechildhood.org/parent-pact


 

 

 



 

 

2 - All ages are welcome 



 

 

3 - 📍 Venue: The Crown Hotel, Harrogate 

🎟️ Tickets: £7 



👧 Recommended Ages: 3–11 

Saturday 18 October 

• Steve McRae – Anything is Possible with Ballet | 10:00am 

• Anne & Steve Brusatte – My Grandparents Were Dinosaurs | 11:30am 

• Mama G (Panto Dame) – Oh Yes I Am! | 1:00pm 

Sunday 19 October 

• Susannah Lloyd – Badgers are Go! | 10:00am 

• Tom Vaughan – Hercules – Hero to Zero | 11:30am 

You can find full details and book tickets on our website: 🔗 Raworths Harrogate Literature Festival 

 

https://harrogateinternationalfestivals.com/festival/raworths-harrogate-literature-festival/


 

 



10th Harrogate Guides have places for new starters this term - register directly with the Girl 

Guiding / join us link or for more information please email Sue at 10th Harrogate Guides. 

Thank you 
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